Dear Brothers,

We are writing this report to update all the saints and the churches in the Lord’s recovery of
what the Lord has been doing among us in Ethiopia in His move. Since the ITERO last year in
Addis Ababa in 2018, the Lord has opened many doors in the universities in Ethiopia. In
December 2018 we were invited to speak to a group of about 50 seeking students in the
southwest. This opened a way for many students in other universities to hear the word. As a
result of such developments we held a one-week training for the students and we had 500
students in two rounds during the term break.

Those who came to these trainings were so touched by the truth and the testimony that when
they went back to their respective campuses they began to share the materials and the messages
to their friends. Since then we have been going to these various campuses to visit the groups of
students who are open. Many of these students expressed their desire to come for a longer time
of training during the summer.

After much prayer and consideration we opened up the registration for these ones to apply for
the training in the summer. We asked the coordinating students to carefully select and send us
the names of those we are serious and genuinely seeking. The applications came from over 25
universities, and the number of those who have registered is 2300 (we were forced to close the
registration due to the high numbers). All these students are so eager and full of anticipation.
They are ready to pay any price to come despite the false accusations and slanderous talk they
hear against us.

For practical purposes, we are considering to divide this large number into three different
groups and hold the training in three different times and places (one-week-long training for
each group), with two in July and one in early August. From our experience with the 500 in the
winter and our current assessment, the average cost of carrying this out is USD 105.00 per
person for one week (an estimated 241,500 USD for all the 2300 students).

As this is a Body matter, we present it to the churches for their prayer and support. We look to
the Lord for His leading, wisdom, and supply to fully gain this group of young people for His
testimony and advancement in Africa.

We remain open to the Lord’s leading and fellowship in the Body.
In Christ,
The brothers in Addis Ababa



